
SALISBURY TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS’ MEETING MINUTES 
FEBRUARY 1, 2022- 7:00 AM 
SALISBURY TOWSNHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
 
 Supervisors in attendance were Gordon Hoover, Dean Stoltzfus and Chris Beiler. 
 
 Also in attendance was Kirsten Peachey, Manager; Gwen and Ed Beideman, Willow 
Run Consulting. 
 
 Items covered in this meeting:  Joint Bidding Resolution (#2-1-22-1); Ray Sheller Fee 
Dispute; White Horse Fire Company Tanker Purchase. 
 
 Chairman Hoover opened the meeting for public comment.  There was no public 
comment. 
 
 The Township Manager provided the resolution (#2-1-22-1), which allows the township 
to participate with the Council of Government for joint bidding of line painting.  After review, 
Stoltzfus made a motion to approve.  Seconded by Beiler.  All voted in favor. 
 
 Gwen and Ed Beideman (Willow Run Consulting), the Township’s SEO, attended the 
meeting to provide input on the Ray Sheller (5916 Timothy Dr) fee dispute.  The Township 
received a letter from Mr. Sheller challenging the fees that he was charged for changes to his 
sewage flows.  He is adding a one-chair hair salon at his property, as well as an additional 
bedroom to the house.  Gwen had previously supplied the township with a letter supporting the 
time she spent on Mr. Sheller’s project.  After review and discussion, Beiler made a motion to 
hold the fees as charged by the SEO in the amount of $1,332.50.  Seconded by Stoltzfus.  All 
voted in favor. 
 
 Gordon Hoover presented information that was provided to him by the White Horse Fire 
Company for the purchase of a new tanker truck.  In order to receive the best discount, the Fire 
Company is choosing to put $300,000 down (out of the total purchase of $575,000).  The Fire 
Company is requesting this money from the fire funds that have been set aside for large 
equipment purchases.  The money being put down as a down deposit has been bonded. The 
remainder of the funds are due upon delivery of the unit.  After review, Stoltzfus made a motion 
to authorize release of $300,000 for the White Horse Fire Company for the tanker purchase and 
to authorize the manager to develop a policy for future uses from the fire fund account.  
Seconded by Beiler.  All voted in favor. 
 
 The next work session will be held on February 15th at 2:30 PM and the next meeting will 
be held on February 15th at 7:00 PM.  
 
 Stoltzfus made a motion to adjourn at 7:50 AM.  Seconded by Beiler.  All voted in favor. 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
        Kirsten J. Peachey 
        Secretary- Salisbury Township   


